Date: <u>11/19/2015</u>	Period:
Their Skin Says 'Never	Forget'"
ge is about, just by loo	king at the title:
	Date: <u>11/19/2015</u> <u>Their Skin Says 'Never</u> ge is about, just by loo

Part 2: VOCABULARY RATINGS- Rate each of the following words on a	<b>Part 3: QUESTIONS TO CONSIDER-</b>
scale of 1-4.	<i>Consider, as you read,</i> the
1 – I know it and I can define it	following questions:
2 – I think I know it	1. What is the author trying to
3 – I've heard it or seen it	say?
4 – No clue	2. What is the message of this
1 Auschwitz	piece?
2 Holocaust	3. Do I know something about this topic?
3 genocide	4. What do I think I will learn
4	from this text?
5	

- 1. <u>Part 4: READ-</u> Silently and on your own, read the passage provided to you with a pencil/highlighter in hand, and annotate the text.
  - Underline key words and phrases—anything that strikes you as surprising or important, or that raises questions or confusions. Random underlining or highlighting by itself is coloring, not close reading.
  - Write your thoughts and reactions in the margins next to what you have highlighted or underlined.



A clip from "Numbered," a documentary about the dwindling population of Auschwitz survivors with the notorious brandings on their arms.

## Proudly Bearing Elders' Scars, Their Skin Says 'Never Forget'

By JODI RUDOREN

JERUSALEM — When Eli Sagir showed her grandfather, Yosef Diamant, the new tattoo on her left forearm, he bent his head to kiss it.

Mr. Diamant had the same tattoo, the number

157622, permanently inked on his own arm by the Nazis at Auschwitz. Nearly 70 years later, Ms. Sagir got hers at a hip tattoo parlor downtown after a high school trip to Poland. The next week, her mother and brother also had the six digits inscribed onto their forearms. This month, her uncle followed suit.

Name:	Date: 11/19/2015	Period:	

"All my generation knows nothing about the Holocaust," said Ms. Sagir, 21, who has had the tattoo for four years. "You talk with people and they think it's like the Exodus from Egypt, ancient history. I decided to do it to remind my generation: I want to tell them my grandfather's story and the Holocaust story."

Mr. Diamant's descendants are among a handful of children and grandchildren of Auschwitz survivors here who have taken the step of memorializing the darkest days of history on their own bodies. With the number of survivors here dropping to about 200,000 from 400,000 a decade ago, institutions and individuals are grappling with how best to remember the Holocaust — so integral to Israel's founding and identity — after those who lived it are gone.

Rite-of-passage trips to the death camps, like the one Ms. Sagir took, are now standard for high school students. The Holocaust memorial Yad Vashem in Jerusalem and other museums are trying to make exhibits more accessible, using individual stories and special effects. Arguments rage about whether that approach trivializes symbols long held as sacred and whether the primary message should be about the importance of a self-reliant Jewish state in preventing a future genocide or a more universal one about racism and tolerance.

"We are moving from lived memory to historical memory," noted Michael Berenbaum, a professor at the American Jewish University in Los Angeles who is among the foremost scholars of the memorialization of the Holocaust. "We're at that transition, and this is sort of a brazen, in-your-face way of bridging it."

Mr. Berenbaum said that "replicating an act that destroyed their name and made them into a number would not be my first or second or third choice," but, he added, "it sure beats some of the other tattoos that some of the young people are drawing on their skin."

It is certainly an intensely personal decision that often provokes ugly interactions with strangers offended by the reappropriation of perhaps the most profound symbol of the Holocaust's dehumanization of its victims. The fact that tattooing is prohibited by Jewish law — some survivors long feared, incorrectly, that their numbers would bar them from being buried in Jewish cemeteries — makes the phenomenon more unsettling to some, which may be part of the point.

"It's shocking when you see the number on a very young girl's hand," Ms. Sagir said. "It's very shocking. You have to ask, Why?"

Tattooing was introduced at Auschwitz in the autumn of 1941, according to the United States Holocaust Memorial Museum's Encyclopedia of the Holocaust, and at the adjacent Birkenau the next March. They were the only camps to employ the practice, and it is unclear how many people were branded, briefly on the chest and more commonly on the left forearm.

Name:	Date: <u>11/19/2015</u>	Period:
-------	-------------------------	---------

Only those deemed fit for work were tattooed, so despite the degradation, the numbers were in some cases worn with pride, particularly lower ones, which indicated having survived several brutal winters in the camp. "Everyone will treat with respect the numbers from 30,000 to 80,000," Primo Levi wrote in his seminal memoir, "Survival in Auschwitz," describing the tattoos as part of "the demolition of a man."

After the war, some Auschwitz survivors rushed to remove the tattoos through surgery or hid them under long sleeves. But over the decades, others played their numbers in the lottery or used them as passwords. Dana Doron, a 31-year-old doctor and daughter of a survivor, interviewed about 50 tattooed survivors for the new Israeli documentary "Numbered," which she directed with Uriel Sinai, a photojournalist; it will make its premiere in the United States next month at the Chicago International Film Festival.

When she asked survivors whether lovers kissed the number as they might a scar, Ms. Doron said, "some of them looked at me like, 'What are you nuts?' and some of them said, 'Of course.' "

"To me, it's a scar," said Ms. Doron, who grew interested in the numbering while

drawing blood from a tattooed arm in an emergency room. "The fact that young people are choosing to get the tattoos is, in my eyes, a sign that

we're still carrying the scar of the Holocaust."

CHILDREN AND GRANDCHILDREN OF AUSCHWITZ SURVIVORS ARE MEMORIALIZING THE DARKEST DAYS OF HISTORY ON THEIR OWN BODIES.

ELI SAGIR AND YONA DIAMANT SAGIR DISCUSS THEIR TATOOS.



"Numbered" follows Hanna Rabinovitz, a middle-aged woman who puts her father's number on her ankle after his death. The film also tells the story of Ayal Gelles, a 28-year-old computer programmer,

and his grandfather, Avraham Nachshon, 86, both of whom bear the number A-15510 on their arms.

"Like an inheritance or something," Mr. Gelles said of his tattoo. "It's provocative, I guess. Everyone is kind of appalled at first, kind of shocked by it."

Mr. Gelles said he had an epiphany seeing cows branded at a ranch in Argentina, leading him to get the tattoo and to adopt a vegan diet. He did not tell Mr. Nachshon of his plan.

"If I knew, I would have said to you not to do it," the grandfather told his grandson one recent evening.

"I dream every night about it," Mr. Nachshon said as he told his Holocaust story, which includes several months at Birkenau, where his mother and sister were killed in the gas chambers. "Many times we're running away from the Germans. Sometimes the whole night I was running. Maybe this time they won't catch me."

Name:	Date: 11/19/2015	Period:
ranic.	Date: 11/15/2015	i ciioa.

Mr. Nachshon swims, does yoga or runs on a treadmill each morning, returning home by 2 p.m. to feed the neighborhood cats and pass the hours in front of the TV. A couple of times a week, Mr. Gelles comes for supper at his Tel Aviv apartment, and they watch TV together.

"Every time I see it, it's a reminder to call him," Mr. Gelles said of the number. "I find it kind of hard to relate to people I don't know and places I haven't been to and this thing called the Holocaust. The thing I relate to more is my grandfather."

The Israeli who tattooed Livia Ravek's number, 4559, on her son, Oded Ravek, and grandson, Daniel Philosoph, did it free.

It was a Friday. Mr. Ravek, a 56-year-old glass artist who lives in Ottawa and was here visiting family when he was tattooed two years ago, brought Sabbath flowers to his mother. "She was really upset about it at first," he said. "When I explained the reasons for why I did it, we cried together. I said, 'You're always with me.'"

The 10 tattooed descendants interviewed for this article echoed one another's motivations: they wanted to be intimately, eternally bonded to their survivor-relative. And they wanted to live the mantra "Never forget" with something that would constantly provoke questions and conversation.

Ms. Sagir, a cashier at a minimarket in the heart of touristy Jerusalem, said she is asked about the number 10 times a day. There was one man who called her "pathetic," saying of her grandfather, "You're trying to be him and take his suffering." And there was a police officer who said, "God creates the forgetfulness so we can forget," Ms. Sagir recalled. "I told her, 'Because of people like you who want to forget this, we will have it again.'"

One recent Friday, Ms. Sagir accompanied her uncle, Doron Diamant, 40, a carpenter and father of four, to the tattoo parlor. He was the fifth descendant of Yosef Diamant — who died last year at 84 — to be tattooed.

It was done in 15 minutes, for about \$40. When the tattoo artist, a Russian immigrant, joked that he is "not so patriotic" to do it at a discount, Mr. Diamant quietly seethed.

"This is the reason he sits here, this tattoo and what this number represents," Mr. Diamant said. "We got the country because of these people."

http://www.nytimes.com/2012/10/01/world/middleeast/with-tattoos-young-israelis-bear-holocaust-scars-of-relatives.html? r=0

Name:	Date: <u>11/19/2015</u>	Period:
Summary Statements –Write a sum which you include:  • The title	mmary statement for the article (approxim	ately 25 words or less) in
<ul> <li>A summary verb (see yo</li> </ul>	our verbs list) - <u>underlined</u> .	
<ul> <li>The sentence complete</li> </ul>	ed with the main idea/main point of the artic	de.
Sample: The article, "Coming Soon	To A Classroom Near You RoboRoaches,	" <u>explores</u> a new
technology that controls a cockroa	ach with a smart phone and the various uses	for this discovery.
My summary statement:		
Part 5: PARTNER WORK – ANSWE	R "QUESTIONS TO CONSIDER"- With a partr	ner, answer each of the
following questions:		
1. What is the author trying to sa	y?	
2. What is the message of this pie	ece?	
3. Do I know something about thi	is topic?	
4. What did I learn from this text?	?	
Part 6: STORY PYRAMID QUESTION	<b>N-</b> As a group, complete the story pyramid	
<ul> <li>Top Layer: <u>Identify</u> the topi</li> <li>ONE word.</li> </ul>	ic of the passage using	
b. <b>2<sup>nd</sup> Layer</b> : Name TWO adjective the topic.	ctives that <u>describe</u>	
c. <b>3<sup>rd</sup> Layer</b> : <u>Describe</u> the sett of your passage using THRE	-	
d. <b>Bottom Layer</b> : <u>Describe</u> the your passage using FOUR w	/	

	Date: <u>11/19/2015</u> Period:
.1	7: EXIT TICKET- Select a statement from the article that can be argued (note: you may agree OR
aisagr	ee with this statement). Explain your argument using the following steps:
1.	Position: "I think"
2.	Proposition: "Because"
3.	<b>Reason</b> : "As"
	Evidence: "Supported by"
2. <b>Pro</b> of fam 3. <b>Rea</b> rather	ition: "I think" mandating students to wear uniforms is a fantastic idea.  position: "Because" Mandating uniforms is great because it eliminates the financial pressures nily purchasing brand name clothing.  Ison: "As" It is good for students to wear uniforms as it allows them to focus on academics than fashion.  Idence: "Supported by" Statistics suggest that uniform requirements reduce bullying and ang
Name:	Date: <u>11/19/2015</u> Period:
	Date: <u>11/19/2015</u> Period: <b>: EXIT TICKET-</b> Select a statement from the article that can be argued (note: you may agree OR
Part 7	
Part 7	: EXIT TICKET- Select a statement from the article that can be argued (note: you may agree OR
Part 7 disagr	<u>: EXIT TICKET-</u> Select a statement from the article that can be argued (note: you may agree OR ee with this statement). Explain your argument using the following steps:  Position: "I think"
Part 7 disagr	: EXIT TICKET- Select a statement from the article that can be argued (note: you may agree OR ee with this statement). Explain your argument using the following steps:  Position: "I think"  Proposition: "Because"
Part 7 disagr 1. 2. 3.	<u>: EXIT TICKET-</u> Select a statement from the article that can be argued (note: you may agree OR ee with this statement). Explain your argument using the following steps:  Position: "I think"